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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY DECEMBER 3, 2018.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  He led those present in the “Pledge of Allegiance” after a moment of silence for the passing of President George H.W. Bush.
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, and Heasley. City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz, and City Attorney Soltis. 
Absent:
None.
3.
Minutes
Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Heasley to approve the amended Minutes of the November 19, 2018 Regular Meeting.  
              Motion Carried.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

Add 8.B. Fire Department Status Report. Moved by Commissioner Evans, supported by Commissioner Emmons to accept the agenda changes. Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
Mike Conner, 1150 Parchmount, said he was concerned about the deficit KABA had budgeted for last year.
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Commissioner Fooy also expressed his concern for KABA’s last year budget. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Heasley to receive the consent agenda items. Motion Carried. 
7.
Unfinished Business
None.
8.
New Business 
A.
Marijuana Sales. Attorney Soltis noted that according to the ballot passed on November 6, 2018, municipalities can restrict marijuana establishments in their jurisdiction. He thinks the ballot will be certified soon, but it could be some time before the state has the infrastructure in place to regulate the sales. Attorney Soltis suggested to the commission that they need to discuss the issue in order to decide how they want to proceed.
B. 
Fire Department Status Report. City Manager Stoddard reminded everyone that Chief Bonhomme’s last day is 12/31/18, and as such she has published the position for two months now. She has not gotten any candidates for the position. In order to keep fire coverage on January 1, she has been having discussions with a local department to negotiate a temporary 6 month contract. It will include all reporting and training required as we continue to search. Our firefighters would be kept on as usual.  
9.
Standing Board and Committee Reports
Commissioner Heasley attended the KATS meeting and reported that MDOT and the Road Commission are proposing rebuilding the railroad bridges over I-94.

10.  
Citizen Comments 
Sherry Horrocks, 221 W Thomas, asked about where to get the PFAS blood test that her doctor ordered. She has called all the local hospitals without results, as well as the County Health Department. 
Tammy Cooper, 510 Glendale, thinks that having passed Proposal 1 (Marijuana) could be great for new businesses in the area. She doesn’t think it’ll increase the number of users. 
11.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Heasley appreciated the moment of silence for our 41st President, then added he’s looking forward to Wassailing on Wednesday.
Commissioner Evans also commented on Wassailing, hoping to see people there.
Commissioner Fooy mentioned that using marijuana was still a federal offense, so he’s having “a tough time with this one.”

Commissioner Emmons said he hopes everyone has fun at Wassailing, his chili will be at the fire barn.

Commissioner Bagley said he will be at Geno’s during Wassailing, and hopes that everyone enjoys themselves.

Vice Mayor Jordan said Wassailing is a great Parchment tradition and he, too, is looking forward to it.
Mayor Britigan announced he will be lighting the tree at the Library at 6 pm Wednesday during Wassailing and encouraged all to come. 
12.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
Manager Nancy Stoddard stated that she is looking forward to being able to walk around during Wassailing this year and that game boards are available at the Library and City Hall. She then said she was “here to help”, and invited any or all to visit her at City Hall with questions or concerns, she always appreciates feedback.
13.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Emmons and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m.
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